REPORT ON A PROPOSED CHANGE OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL DISASTER RECOVERY SUPPLIER

Introduction

Following an invitation from the North West E-Government Group (NweGG) to look into the feasibility of a partnership approach regarding the tender for the supply of IT Disaster Recovery (DR) services to members of the NweGG community, Salford City Council and other interested parties attended an initial conference to assess the potential savings that could be obtained from such a joint venture.

Following the conference, Knowsley Metropolitan Borough Council (KMBC) initiated a project for such a venture as they were coming towards the end of their existing contract and offered to lead on this group. Knowsley had previously utilised a Consultancy firm to ascertain what savings could be made within the market for a “joint venture” and the outcomes very positive. An advert was placed in the European Journal for the supply of such a contract and four responses were received.  

KMBC, together with Brian Scaife of NCC, Paul Ashbrook from Salford City Council and a representative from Preston City Council evaluated the tender responses using the criteria of:

· Quality of response – were all mandatory questions in the tender answered satisfactorily?

· Cost per annum – costs were requested for three and five year contract terms

· Discount structure – KMBC raised in the tender the possibility for the supplier to offer discounts to NWeGG customers in the event that other NWeGG members take out contracts with the successful supplier  

Supplier presentations

The suppliers were invited to present an overview of their services, to answer any questions that still remained unclear or unanswered, and to clarify the cost structure of their proposals.

Following this exercise, the scores were evaluated, NDR – 82% HP – 64% ICM – 77% Sungard – 72%

Further discussion within the group highlighted that the preferred supplier would be NDR, subject to a final opportunity for companies to submit information missing from the tender response and from the presentation. 

Following on from these submissions, no contract was awarded by Knowsley within the given timescales and as a result of this, Sungard were able to re submit costs to the consortium. This was then offered to all other organisations who were short listed. The outcome of this was that Sungard then became the preferred supplier based on the above criteria.

Rationale

Below are the main points that helped the decision to be made:

· Sungard's basic contract costs were cheaper than NDR in the case of Salford's specimen equipment list.

· Sungard have two recovery centres in the North West, and although NDR have only.  

· Both suppliers have considerable mobile recovery facilities that can be used on customer premises as an alternative to recovering data in remote recovery centres

· Sungard are currently under contract until 2011 for all SAP Systems

Recommendation

It is recommended that Sungard be chosen as the preferred supplier of Disaster Recovery Services to Salford in order that Business Continuity Plans are adequately supported and that a single supplier is maintained for all Disaster Recovery Services.

